
Ref: Updates on the sinkhole homes located at 17086 & 17092 McLawren Terrace. 

1.     The GeoView GPR results are in. I have attached them to this email for 
your viewing. You will see both homes side by side where the four anomalies 
appear. #1 is the most severe and stretches across both properties. # 3 
reaches onto the Golf Course easement and very slightly under the path.  See 
attached for a compilation site map of the property. 

2.     I reported property disturbances in January, February and March to 
Community Watch (352 753-0550) and asked they be marked.  

3.     The Florida Health-Marion County representative returned this week to 
follow up on health & safety issues at the untreated pool at 17086 and the hot 
tub/spa at 17092. 

4.     TECO (Gas Company) removed the gas meter from the property and will 
return in the future to cut lines. 

5.     Last week Haden Wrobel’s investor, Lynn, visited his properties expecting 
them to be almost ready for sale.  

6.     Battalion Chief, Jackie Tuggerson, of The Villages Public Safety 
Department arrived this morning with his men and placed caution tape on the 
back across both properties. 

7.     Marion County Taxes (2018/2019) have not been paid by Mr. Wrobel. 

8.     April 20 the current permit will run out for both properties and Marion 
County may transfer the case to their Code Enforcement Department. 
However, it is also possible that it might be extended if the recent Engineering 
Report is approved. 

9.     The District 4 Board of Supervisors meets this Friday, March 13th at the 
Savannah Center at 1:30 PM. Mr. Savage, Marion County Building Manager, 
is expected to attend. The public may ask questions. 

10.   Requests for the complete Final Report Geophysical Investigation for 
17092 & 17082 SE 79th McLawren Terrace Sites must be made through a 
Freedom of Information Act request to:  
Marion County Building, Public Affairs Office in Ocala, Florida. 
Stacie Causey, Public Information Specialist 
Public Relations  



Stacie.Causey@marioncountyfl.org> 

Marion County Board of County Commissioners 
601 SE 25th Ave., Ocala, FL 344 
Main: 352-438-2300 | Direct: 352-438-2311 

 11.   Calling the Villages Community Standards at 352 751-3912 is the best 
way to currently express your feelings/complaints about the houses (17086 & 
17092) on McLawren Terrace. (Per Jim Murphy, District 4 Supervisor.) You 
can be anonymous. The more voices, the more powerful the action they will 
take.  

12.  This week's Marion County Commissioners meeting can be found on the 
link below. Look for sections 9A, 9A1 and 13. at the bottom of the video to 
better locate the section. 

https://www.marioncountyfl.org/about/board-of-county-commissioners/agendas-and-
minutes 

 

Suzanne L. Matonek 

suzannematonek07@gmail.com 
719 393-2919 
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